

DREAM BELIEVE ACHIEVE

Moemoeā Whakapono Tutuki

Whanau of Learners June 2025

HE MIHI NĀ TE TUMUAKI - PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

GREETINGS, KIA ORA, FAKALOFA LAHI ATU, MALO E LELEI, TALOFA LAVA,TALOHA, KIA ORANA, NI HAO, BUENOS DIAS, CIAO, MALO NO HABARI, DOBAR DAN, BULA VINAKA, ANYEONGHASEYO, NAMESTE, SAWATDI, SUSADEI, SELAMAT SIANG, SABAIDEE, MINGALABAR

Kia ora koutou katoa

Last week was a short week and I hope that everyone had a positive King's Birthday Weekend. It was also Samoan Language Week. This was celebrated with ceremonies, singing, food, activities and learning. Ola finafinau performed at Henderson South School and participated in the so'otaga at Kowhai Intermediate School.

This week is International Language Week with many learning activities for our ākonga to be involved in.

Sports Camp crew continue to practice and train for their upcoming experience. Year 7 Camp and Year 8 OE information is progressing. Village Collective are engaging our learners. Inspiring Growth and Activ8 continue to challenge ākonga. Performance groups are training for Kahui Ako Cultural Festival and Fiafia. ShowQuest is getting very excited about performing at Aotea Centre. Sports trials and trainings for WZ competitions and Waitakere competitions continue before, during and after school. It is great to see the involvement and commitment of our students.

Mid Reports will parents/caregivers by the close of Week 8, T2. When you receive your child's Mid Year Report please look at the effort first. This is an indication of how your child is applying themself to their learning journey. As a parent and principal, this is the first place I look on a report. My own family know that mum's mantra is "effort is everything". Checking in with your child's class teacher is Way encouraged and 3 Learning Conversation times are online for your convenience. These will be held Week 9, T2 on Tuesday and Thursday. There are enough times for each student's family to meet with the teacher.

Students will be released from school at 1.00pm on Tuesday, 24th June. Bus students will be supervised and placed on buses at 3pm. If you DO NOT wish for your child to be dismissed at 1.00pm on Tuesday, 24th June – you MUST EMAIL OR RING THE OFFICE BEFORE MONDAY 23RD JUNE for them to stay on site until 3pm. Thank you for supporting us with the safety of our ākonga.

On Thursday, 26th June all students will be dismissed at 3pm – usual time.

Board Triannual Elections are 19th September. If you have the skills, knowledge, expertise, enthusiasm and passion to be part of an amazing team of community members supporting our incredible school, please check out the school board elections website. For more information, please go to: https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/

On Friday, 13th June BMIS will be hosting the School Speech Competitions from 9am in the hall. We wish all our finalists the very best. It can be daunting to stand up in front of your peers and present any message let alone a 3 minute persuasive speech.

Also on Friday, BMIS culminates International Language Week by inviting students to wear a representation of their culture. We look forward to seeing the school awash with the richness of our school's diversity.

Ngā mihi

Liz Wood

Tumuaki Principal







Principal's Awards Week 5, Term 2

Tausala R5, Elliot R5,
La Yaung R5, Sahana R5
Cyrus R5, Lenny R6,
Payton R6, TJ R8,
Treasure R8, Josh R8,
Liam R8, Blake R9, Zabrina R9,
Teina R9, Tia R9, Angel R10,
Finn R10, Bailee R10, Ezakiel
R10, Zain R11, Cyron R13,
Jyotpal R13, Sanuka R13, Paul
R13,

McLaren Awards Week 5, Term 2

lemima R4, Ryan R4, Reon R5, Ben R5, Linda R6, Zaidon R6, Joshalyn R9, Shantanu R10, Nishat R11, Christina R13

Word of the Week

W5: Paris R9 & Phoenix R5



Off at the gate:

Discussion with your child about OFF AT THE GATE is imperative. Students, when entering school, are to turn devices off as they enter the school gates and turn them on again as they leave the school gates at the end of the day. All home devices are placed in a class box at 8.30am and returned by 3.00pm. Students, when entering school, are to get off bicycles, scooters, skateboards and skates at the school gate for everyone's safety. No helmet - no ride. Please support the school in safeguarding everyone.



Next BOT Meeting: 11 June 5.30pm

